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Date 9 May 2023 
Our Ref: 641/005/003 

 
Marcus Crudden 
Executive Director, Price Monitoring and Regulation 
Essential Services Commission 
Level 37, 2 Lonsdale Street 
MELBOURNE VIC  3000 
 
Dear Marcus, 
 
RE:  Response to Price Review 2023: South Gippsland Water Draft Determination  
 
We welcome the Essential Services Commissions (ESC) draft decision on our Water Price 
Review 2023 and acknowledge the ESC found our price submission and supporting model 
were generally of a high quality.   
 
The ESC requested we respond to the following: 
 

1. Outcomes - completion of the standard Outcomes Reporting Template. We note you 
will continue to work with us to ensure the final set of measures complies with your 
guidance requirements. 

 
2. Revenue Requirement - an updated price schedule, revenue requirement and 

prices to reflect the updates to the cost of debt and inflation estimates. 
 
3. Changes in laws or government policy – to our knowledge, there are no changes 

in laws or Government policy that would impact the price determination. We have not 
recognised any material changes that may impact our forecast costs, revenue 
requirement or prices. 

 
4. Demand – consideration to the latest Victoria in Future estimates  

 
5. Prices – confirmation of how we intend to address the impacts of relatively high 

inflation on proposed prices and customer bills for 2023-24. 
 
6. Impacts of Inflation – consideration of the impacts of inflation on our forecast 

expenditure in 2023-24. Recognising the balance across expenditure items such as 
chemicals, electricity, insurance, and construction costs increasing well above CPI. 

 
Following the release of the draft determination a review process has been completed 
considering: 
 

1)  The release of: 
SGW Price Review Model      14 April 2023 
FTI Capex for NCC’s Preliminary Observations  14 April 2023 
Inflation and Cost of Debt updates         3 May 2023 
Analysis of Customer Outcomes and template    3 May 2023 
FTI Consulting Draft NCC report          8 May 2023  

 
2) New Customer Contribution (NCC) considerations. A response to the FTI Capex for 

NCC’s Preliminary Observations has been provided to the Essential Services 
Commission on 21 April 2023. We are developing a further response to the FTI 
Consulting Draft NCC report, which will be provided to the ESC by Friday 12 May 
2023.  

 














